
Holbrook Masonic Family
Trestleboard – May 2025

Holbrook Lodge #30 A.F. & A.M.
Worshipful Master – Jim Dorman II 503-848-6760
Senior Warden – Jim Evans  503-357-3063
Junior Warden - Glenn Lazott  971-404-1636
Secretary - Will Cole  619-358-0013

May 5 7:30pm - Officers meeting via Zoom

May 6 7:00pm - Stated Meeting/DDOV at Grand Lodge library

ATTENTION! - Our May Stated meeting will be held at the Grand Lodge library.  
No dinner is scheduled, so feed yourselves as appropriate.

Greetings Brothers,

I am pleased to announce that we are returning to the tradition of moving our May Stated to make 
it easier for those Brothers living at Jennings-McCall to attend.  We will be meeting in the library 
at Grand Lodge, opening at 7:00pm as usual.  This meeting will also feature an official visit from 
our District Deputy, RWB Rick Fieldhouse.

The annual communication of the Grand Lodge is coming up the first week of June, this year it is at
Chinook Winds in Lincoln City.  We need at least one member to attend and represent the Lodge.  I
expect that we will have legislation to review at the May meeting as well.

NEED A RIDE? – Do you need a ride to Lodge or know someone who does?  Please let me know.  
We have several Brothers who are able to assist with this.

Wise Words of the Month

"Why is it that when we talk to God it's called praying, but when God talks to 
someone it's called schizophrenia?"  – Lily Tomlin

See you at Lodge!

Fraternally,
Jim Dorman II
Worshipful Master

503-848-6760  jim@holbrookmasons.org

May Events

May 5 Officers meeting 7:30pm via Zoom

May 6   Stated meeting 7pm
   at Grand Lodge

May 12 York Rite 7:00pm



Forest Grove Chapter #37 R.A.M.
EHP – Larry Keyes  
King - Garry Weiner  503-939-5684
Scribe - Phil Myers  971-228-9973
Secretary - C. Allan White  503-539-3290

Sunset Council #20 Cryptic Masons
Ill. Master - Phil Myers  971-228-9973
Deputy Master - Garry Weiner  503-939-5684
P.C. of the Work – Von Bailey  
Recorder - C. Allan White  503-539-3290

May 12 7:00pm - Council
Chapter after Council

Greetings Companions,

I hope you are all well and able to resume our labors in the Tabernacle for our May stated 
convocation. We have yet to have a quorum this year, so if we are to continue to have a chapter, it's 
important to show up. With our new schedule, we no longer have the wiggle room we had before. 
Hope to see you all.

Fraternally,
Larry Keyes, EHP

Our next gathering is May 11th at 7pm.  Please try to join us at Holbrook Lodge.  Some of us like to
meet for dinner at the almost next door Mexican restaurant at 6pm. Hope to see you then–support 
York Rite.

Phil Myers, IM


